
 

 

 
16 September 2019 
 
 
The Resident 
ABBOTSFORD NSW 2137 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
 

Construction works notification – Henry Lawson Park, Abbotsford 
 
As part of our Delivery Plan and our commitment to improving local parks, I am 
pleased to announce that we are ready to start works on the Henry Lawson Park 
upgrade.  
 
Community feedback from our consultation conducted in December 2018 has been 
incorporated in the final design. 
 
The design includes: 

 Shared pedestrian/cycle path along the foreshore, improving connectivity to 
the Hen and Chicken Bay shared pathway 

 Pedestrian path from the new shared foreshore path to the sandstone steps 
at the north eastern side of the park 

 New park furniture including picnic shelters, seating and barbecue 

 New native plantings. 
 

The proposed works have an estimated value of $600,000 and are expected to 
commence in late September, with completion planned by late December, weather 
and site conditions permitting. 
 
The hours of work will be between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. During the 
works period, we will endeavour to minimise disturbance and disruption to traffic and 
pedestrians. 
 
Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact our Civil 
and Environmental Engineer, Daniel Wood, on 9911 6334. 

 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mayor Angelo Tsirekas 
City of Canada Bay 
 


